
Dates to remember: 

Fri 8 April         Last day of Term 1  

Tues 26 April  Staff Development Day 

Wed 27 April  First Day back for Students  

    School ANZAC Ceremony 

Fri 29 April  PSSA Winter Sport Starts 

Tues 10 May  NAPLAN Commences for Year 3 & 5 

Term 1 Week 11                              8th April 2022 

Message from the Principal 

 

Reflecting on a Rewarding Term 
 

It certainly has been a challenging term weatherwise with many school events and programs postponed or  
cancelled. Aside from the wet weather we have also had to negotiate many changes throughout the term due to  
everchanging COVID-19 guidelines. I thank everyone in the community for their flexibility, patience and   
understanding and for following the school procedures when changes have been made in the interest of community 
safety. 

I would also like to take this opportunity to acknowledge the wonderful teaching, executive and administration 
teams at Sans Souci PS for the amazing dedication, enthusiasm and professionalism throughout the term. There 
have been many great achievements in and out of the classroom this term and the students should be very proud of 
their efforts so far this year. A very special thank you to our 4 Learning Support Officers, Mrs Orr, Mrs Najem, Mrs 
Talbot and Mrs Soldo who bravely withstood the frequent wet weather and welcomed our students into the school 
each morning at the school gates. 

I would also like to thank parents, carers and community members for their understanding, flexibility and support 
during the term, especially around the COVID guidelines that have helped to keep our community safe. Next term is 
shaping up to be an amazing time of opportunities for our students and I hope that all families enjoy a restful, safe 
and enjoyable Easter vacation break. Students return to begin Term 2 on Wednesday April 27. 

 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
 

Thanks to all parents and carers who have been able to meet with their child’s teacher for an interview over the 
past month. I would also like to acknowledge the professionalism and flexibility of teachers who have ensured that 
all families have had an opportunity to discuss their child’s progress. In some cases where a planned interview has 
had to be postponed due to illness or other reasons, it is recommended that parents and carers contact the school 
early in Term 2 to reschedule an interview over the phone or face to face with their child’s teacher. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

Wet Weather Postponement 
 

The recent wet weather certainly proved to be a challenge for the 
community with a couple of big events being postponed in the 
interest of safety.  

• The 3-6 athletics carnivals will be rescheduled to Tuesday the 
19th of July at Sylvania Waters Athletic Track. 

 
 
 
 
 
Year 5 entry to an Opportunity Class in 2023 
 

Applications for Year 5 entry to an opportunity class in 2023 open on Tuesday 26 April 2022 and close at midnight 
on Friday 13 May 2022. The application link will be made available on this web page at that time. Parents and  
carers must apply by the due date as late applications cannot be accepted. 
 

Parents should read Applying for Year 5 entry an opportunity class in 2023External link before  

The Opportunity Class Placement Test will be conducted on Thursday 28 July 2022. 
The National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN)  

NAPLAN is a point in time assessment of literacy and numeracy skills that are essential for every child to  
progress through school and life. Students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 participate in the annual NAPLAN tests in 
writing, reading, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. All NSW schools 
will sit NAPLAN online in 2022. 
  

Year 3 and 5 students at our school will be participating in NAPLAN between 10 and 20 May 2022.  
  

Excessive preparation for NAPLAN is not recommended. Students do not need to be able to touch type to 
complete NAPLAN as the tests are not about keyboard skills (just as the paper test is not about handwriting 
skills). Students are encouraged to use the public demonstration site to familiarise themselves with the types 
of questions and tools available in NAPLAN. 

  

Please see the Information below for parents and carers - NAPLAN 2022 . If you have any questions about 
NAPLAN, please contact your child's teacher. 
  

Additional resources: 

• Public demonstration site 
 

•  NESA NAPLAN website 

•  NAP parent/carer support page 

•  Watch a video that explains tailored testing 

  

https://schoolsequella.det.nsw.edu.au/file/49795d1c-b339-43e9-aa48-02e496d165f1/1/oc-applicpack.pdf
http://click.sentr.al/f/a/ffmdgJc-LWc13xbur-l0Qg~~/AAMdHAA~/RgRkL5iXP0RCaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubmFwLmVkdS5hdS9vbmxpbmUtYXNzZXNzbWVudC9wdWJsaWMtZGVtb25zdHJhdGlvbi1zaXRlVwNzcGNCCmJLmRNNYkTzsV5SIGdvcmRvbi5jYWxsYXVnaGFuQGRldC5uc3cuZWR1LmF1WAQAAAAD
http://click.sentr.al/f/a/ffmdgJc-LWc13xbur-l0Qg~~/AAMdHAA~/RgRkL5iXP0RCaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubmFwLmVkdS5hdS9vbmxpbmUtYXNzZXNzbWVudC9wdWJsaWMtZGVtb25zdHJhdGlvbi1zaXRlVwNzcGNCCmJLmRNNYkTzsV5SIGdvcmRvbi5jYWxsYXVnaGFuQGRldC5uc3cuZWR1LmF1WAQAAAAD
http://click.sentr.al/f/a/aHPAxp5qsi6n5s74T3r27Q~~/AAMdHAA~/RgRkL5iXP0ReaHR0cHM6Ly9lZHVjYXRpb25zdGFuZGFyZHMubnN3LmVkdS5hdS93cHMvcG9ydGFsL25lc2Evay0xMC91bmRlcnN0YW5kaW5nLXRoZS1jdXJyaWN1bHVtL25hcGxhblcDc3BjQgpiS5kTTWJE87FeUiBnb3Jkb24uY2FsbGF1Z2hhbkBkZXQubnN3LmV
http://click.sentr.al/f/a/Ulhy5Z49vRmr7b73CQyB_Q~~/AAMdHAA~/RgRkL5iXP0QyaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubmFwLmVkdS5hdS9uYXBsYW4vcGFyZW50LWNhcmVyLXN1cHBvcnRXA3NwY0IKYkuZE01iRPOxXlIgZ29yZG9uLmNhbGxhdWdoYW5AZGV0Lm5zdy5lZHUuYXVYBAAAAAM~
http://click.sentr.al/f/a/dYktrKvuC2XMTXiY-qnNnw~~/AAMdHAA~/RgRkL5iXP0Q8aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cueW91dHViZS5jb20vd2F0Y2g_dj1vR0ZzZUpBTTNFdyZmZWF0dXJlPXlvdXR1LmJlVwNzcGNCCmJLmRNNYkTzsV5SIGdvcmRvbi5jYWxsYXVnaGFuQGRldC5uc3cuZWR1LmF1WAQAAAAD






 

P&C Funds Defibrillator for the School Community 

 

One of last year’s P&C commitments was to fund a defibrillator 
for the school community. The defibrillator has been  
purchased and installed in the school assembly hall so it can be 
accessed during the school day and also be available for  
community use after hours and weekends. On behalf of the 
school community I would like to thank the 2021 P&C for 
choosing to fund this important school community project. The 
staff at SSPS have recently participated in annual refresher 
training for CPR and Anaphylaxis and having a defibrillator on 
site is recognised as a key factor in responding to a medical 
emergency. 
 
 

 
P&C Canteen News 
 

Thank you for your support through Term 1. The canteen will be opening for over the counter service at fruit break 
from the beginning of Term 2. We will monitor this on a weekly basis and advise you of any changes. 
 

Also from the beginning of Term 2 we will welcome back parent/carer volunteers to the canteen. 
 

The P&C canteen benefits from utilising volunteers to help minimise canteen manager wages which in turn, do-
nates more money back to the school for much needed student resources. 
 

If you can spare a half day weekly, fortnightly, monthly or even yearly we would love to see you. In return you and 
your child receive a free lunch for the day. 
 

If you are available to help pop into the canteen or contact the school on 95296123 and speak with Debbie or Julie. 
 

Have a safe holiday and we look forward to seeing you in Term 2. 
 

Debbie & Julie 

Canteen Managers. 
 
 
 
 
 

Fiver for the Floods Fundraiser 
 

The 10 local schools involved in the recent Fiver for the Floods  
fundraiser raised a combined total of $17340, with $3700 being the 
contribution from the SSPS Community. What an effort! 



http://nsw.childsafetyhub.com.au/handbook/  





























THANK YOU FOR YOUR COMMUNITY SUPPORT! 



THANK YOU FOR YOUR COMMUNITY SUPPORT! 



ADVERTISEMENTS 


